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USPS: www.usps.org 

D/20: www.uspsd20boating.org 

Public: https://americasboatingclub.org 

DISTRICT 20 
 

Membership Newsletter—Volume 66 Issue 1 

Winter—Spring  2022 

United States Power Squadrons is America’s Boating Club® 

2022 SPRING CONFERENCE  

Come party with friends at Gilligan’s Island 
Holiday Inn, Elgin 25-26 March 2022 

Join the ship 
wreck passengers 
of the S.S. Minnow 
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UNITED STATES 

POWER SQUADRONS® 

A publication of District 20 

published twice yearly 

Opinions expressed are those of the writers and 

not necessarily those of D/20 and USPS 

DISTRICT COMMANDER 

     D/Lt/C Theresa A. Phillips, P 

     4225 W. 11000 N Rd. 

     Manteno, IL 60950 

     815-468-1778 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

     D/Lt/C Stuart Zwang, SN 

     2324 Highmoor Rd 

     Highland Park, IL 60035 

     847-432-9348 

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 

     D/Lt/C Scott Harmon AP 

     5175 Hogan Rd 

     Auburn, IL 62615 

     217-891-2870 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

     D/Lt/C Richard A. Davidson, SN 

     1900 S. Millburne Rd 

     Lake Forest, IL  60045 

     847-295-8845 

SECRETARY 

     D/Lt/C Jesse W. Bowen, JN 

     1043 Sutherland Dr. 

     Crystal Lake, IL 60014 

     815-459-2533 

TREASURER 

     D/Lt/C Joan L. Eichorst, SN 

     640 Comstock Ave. 

     Elmhurst, IL 60126 

     630-833-9632 

DISTRICT 20 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

DATE EVENT LOCATION OR 

CONTACT 

January 

 

Chicago Boat 

Show 

McCormick Place, 

cancelled 

February 19-27 National Annual 

Meeting 

Sawgrass Marriott, Ponte 

Vedra, Florida 

March 25 Registration and 

Party with Music 

Holiday Inn  Northwest 

Elgin, IL 

March 26 D/20 Spring Holiday Inn 

March 26 District Change 

of  Watch 

Holiday Inn 

March 26 Entertainment 

and Dancing 

Holiday Inn 

May 21-27 Safe Boating 

Week 

Plan your “Ready, Set, 

Wear It” Program 

   

TRIDENT 

DEADLINE 

15 MAY 

2022 

News From National 

Our current organizational structure of squadrons, districts and 

national leadership was created decades ago when we were a 

much larger organization and needed a hierarchical 

configuration for communication and coordination.  Today, 

however, total membership is much smaller, there are fewer 

squadrons, clubs and districts and telecommunications is far 

more advanced.  Some districts are no larger than squadrons; 

districts are consolidating and too many squadrons and clubs 

dissolve each year.  Commensurately, the number of 

educational courses completed continues to erode.  A 

contributing factor is that our modus operandi has not kept 

pace with how today’s boater learns, interacts with others and 

depends on technology.  As a result we are challenged to 

recruit and retain members.   

The Board of Directors has created a geographically diverse 

ad hoc group under the leadership of National Executive 

Officer Craig Fraser.  This committee presented ideas for  
Note:Condensed version compliments Chicago Power Squadron Editor 
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DISTRICT  

COMMANDER 

D/C Terry A. Phillips,  P  

The holidays have past, and it is now time to 

start thinking about the future.  Today happens 

to be a wind chill of -4 degrees, and it is easy for 

me to begin thinking of boating and fair weather. 

The Annual Meeting is coming up in February in 

Ponte Vedra, Florida at the Sawgrass Marriott.  

The dates are February 19 – 27
th
.  One can 

attend the whole time or pick the days that has 

activities you would enjoy and stay for the 

Annual meeting and Change of Watch on 

Saturday.  Check the website under National 

Meetings for more information. 

Our own Change of Watch for District 20 is 

scheduled for Friday, March 25 – 26 at the Elgin 

Northwest Holiday Inn, Elgin, Illinois.   Come and 

have some fun!  We begin with being 

shipwrecked on Gillian’s Island in costumes of 

the characters, Gillian, Skipper, Ginger, the 

Howells and the rest.  Entertainment is booked 

for the weekend, and I know I am looking 

forward to doing something other than watching 

television at night.  The Change of Watch is 

Saturday at a delicious sounding dinner.  Mark 

your calendar for camaraderie with your fellow 

members. There is much more information in this 

newsletter. 

On the subject of Change of Watch, would you 

please send me your change of watch date as 

soon as scheduled.  Also, if there is someone 

you would like to officiate at the Change of 

Watch, let me know and I will try to 

accommodate the request.  Moreover, please let 

me know if the COW is virtual or in-person.  

Thank you. 

In the newsletter is the slate of officers for the 

2022-2023 year.  Thank you to all who 

volunteered to run.  The vote will be held during 

the Conference meeting on March 26
th
, another 

reason to attend the Spring Conference. 

The weather outside is not what I want, but at 

the Holiday Inn in Elgin, one does not have to 

leave the building until check out.  That’s a very 

big plus on a day like today.   

Keep safe and healthy. 

Respectfully submitted,  

D/C Terry Phillips, P 

District Commander 

News From National—Continued 

restructuring America’s Boating Club at the 2021 Virtual Annual Meeting, the 2021 Governing Board 

meeting, the District Executive Officer’s online meeting and at various District conferences this fall.   

As this is a work in progress, the ad hoc committee solicited feedback.  There is a range of options 

for addressing reorganization potentials, each with pros and cons:   

1.  Do nothing.  2.  Rely on districts but allow more freedom    3.  Eliminate districts and provide 

services directly from national to local squadrons and clubs and to individual members. 4.  

Consolidate districts into about a half dozen regions with new systems and procedures that will 

integrate and synergize both national resources and local squadron leadership.  5.  Some 

combination of the above.   

The ad hoc Reorganization Committee continues to work on this challenge. 
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DISTRICT  

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

D/Lt/C Stuart Zwang, SN 

Other than politics, people shooting each other, 

sex scandals, and living vicarious lives based on 

entertainment personalities, my wife and I have 

really developed a terrible case of cabin fever 

due to the Covid 19 Pandemic. 

Sure, like most of you, we have experienced first

-hand the impact of Covid 19 on our boating 

experience as well.  It is harder to get parts, 

service and help. When we do get any of the 

above, we find the costs to have somehow 

become more than we remember them. Then the 

quality of the parts and services are not quite up 

to the level that our fading memories they were. 

For example the brand new battery that I 

purchased for my boat this last August tested as 

defective this January. (I take my batteries out of 

my boat at the end of the season, run them on 

trickle charge and test them every other month.) 

Fuel costs have not decreased.  Here is another 

shocker - like probably most of you, we bemoan 

the fact that the boating season in this area is 

just too darn short.  

HOWEVER, we see, as one of the very few 

bright spots of this ordeal as still being able to go  

out on the water (yes, in our boat) to just enjoy 

the environment of sun, water, waves, and 

solace with whoever we are lucky enough to 

have on our boat. That may be our family, guests 

or friends.  Even if the weather or water does not 

cooperate, we still end up having a good time, 

and are still able to laugh about it. 

That and enjoying the wonderful camaraderie of 

all of our boating friends, be it on the dock or our 

squadron or our district.  

So with the winter solstice now behind us, we 

can look forward to commissioning our boat for 

the upcoming season.  

Hang in there – it has to get better. 

I hope to see you on the water. 

Stay well 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

D/Lt/C Stuart Zwang, SN 

District 20 Executive Officer 

2022 National annual meeting 

Sawgrass Marriott Golf Resort & Spa 

Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 

Room Rate $179/night 

Reservations are open now 

Sign on to the member page of USPS.org.  Click on the “National Meetings” menu on the left side of 

the page. 

Look at the long list of activities they have planned to make your trip enjoyable. 

Then make your hotel reservations, meal selections and activity reservations all in one place.  Pay 

with a credit card and you are good to go. 
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DISTRICT  

EDUCATIONAL 

OFFICER 

D/Lt/C Scott Harmon, AP 

Hi all, 
I was on the midnight watch at work for the 
month of December, so one of my projects to 
stay awake was to take the new Weather Class 
online from the America’s Boating Club webpage.   
I was able to make it through the first seven 
chapters during the month December.  So far I 
am very impressed with the online presentation 
and the eBook.  This is a class that has not been 
taught at my squadron so I was excited to test 
out the new way to take a course. 
 
I made a couple of videos about how to take a 
Power Squadron class on line.  The first video 
shows you how to locate the available classes 
and seminars on the America’s Boating Club 
webpage.  Here is the link to it:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This second video shows how to access your 
class and download the eBook after you have 
purchased the class: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hopefully the links will survive being emailed to 
you.  If you can’t get the links from the Trident 
just send me an email. escottharmon@gmail.com 
 
You will hear some background radio traffic in the 
first video as I made it while on watch.  If you 
listen closely around the 4:16 mark you will hear 
two towboats arranging a pass at the Power 
Squadrons.  They are referring to the United 
States Power Squadrons light found on the left 
descending bank at mile 207.1 on the Upper 
Mississippi. 
 

On to District news, I recently completed an 
Instructor Recertification Seminar for Greg Kelso, 
Mary Merrell, Chuck Burger and Bill Erdman.  I 
will be scheduling another one soon so if you are 
interested please let me know.  It takes 2 hours 
and we are doing them via zoom. 
 
Here is an update of completed education 
classes in the District since June 30th. 
 
• Waukegan: Piloting—6 Graduates,  
                         Marine Communications - 
                         7 Graduates 
• Mid Illini: Boat Handling 1 Graduate 
 
Upcoming classes: 
 
• Waukegan—Electrical Systems February, 

Boat Handling March, Piloting March 
• Mid Illini—Advanced Piloting Started 
 
ABC classes: 
 
• Waukegan  Completed 5 Graduates 
• Land of Lincoln Classes Scheduled, March, 

April, May 
• Rockford Class Scheduled for March 
• Michigan City  Class Scheduled for April 
• Mid Illini  Classed Scheduled for May and 

February 
• Illinois Valley Class Scheduled for January 
 
If I do not know about the ABC class scheduled 
by Fox Valley,  it is  because it is not listed in 
HQ800. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
D/Lt/C Scott Harmon, AP 

District 20 Educational Officer 

mailto:escottharmon@gmail.com
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Hello fellow members.  Well, it’s approximately 

138 to Memorial Day and less than 70 days until 

Spring.  From the time I’m putting this together 

until it’s in your hands, it’s obviously that days 

are changing and getting closer. 

The National Annual Meeting will take place in 

Ponte Vedra, Florida, Feb. 19 – 27, 2022.  

Check the National webpage and look up the 

terrific schedule. 

Spring Conference is next big District Event 

that everyone should plan on attending if 

possible.  Skokie Valley is hosting 25-26 March 

at the Holiday Inn in Elgin.  They have put 

together a jammed packed weekend full of 

entertainment and information.  One important 

thing to keep in mind – The Holiday Inn is 

holding the price per room to what it was 2 years 

ago.  As we all know, if you grocery shop, prices 

have gone up.  Skokie Valley has sharpened 

lots of pencils and done their best to keep the 

price reasonable.  They’ve coordinated with our 

entertainment and twisted arms. So come and 

enjoy!! 

• Friday night – Complimentary appetizers will 

be served as we’re enjoying the “Sing along”.  

This will be on first floor across from 

registration desk.   

• Saturday morning enjoy our Friendship 

Room, cup of coffee/tea and morning snack 

which is also complimentary.   

• Following coffee - Speaker Phil Aleo will 

present a program on The Fox River: It’s 

Influence on the History of the Fox Valley 

Region.  

• Lunch will be at noon which is traditional with 

the Conference following.   

• Through this weekend don’t forget the 

RAFFLE baskets – they are always great! 

• Saturday evening, immediately following a 

delicious dinner and Change of Watch, we 

will enjoy the music of James Miuccio.  Bring 

your dancing shoes, he is wonderful to listen 

and dance to.  Full details can be found in 

this issue. 

Memorial Day is welcomed by all because it’s 

warmer and many of us will have wet bottoms 

on our boats/kayaks.  National Safe Boating 

week is May 21 – 27, check with your marina to 

see if they would allow you to put our safe 

boating literature and/or posters.  Perhaps 

present an ABC course to your fellow boaters. 

Please stay healthy and Boat Safely while 

having fun!! 

 

Respectfully submitted 

I/P/D/C Mary Merrell, SN 

Immediate Past District Commander 

IMMEDIATE PAST DISTRICT 

COMMANDER 

I/P/D/C Mary Merrell, SN 
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DISTRICT  

SECRETARY 

D/Lt/C Jesse W. Bowen, JN 

Yes, we are still in the opposite of Never-Never 

Land, which, according to the American Heritage 

Dictionary, is “an imaginary and wonderful…

fantasy land.” Fantasy land? Yes, but decidedly 

NOT wonderful, as we still deal with distancing, 

quarantines, testing, stressed health care 

facilities…etc. However, and to the great credit of 

the District 20 bridge and council, we have 

continued to conduct our activities and business 

with appropriate precautions and timing. Many of 

you may have missed some of our live or virtual 

events yet want to keep up with what has been 

happening. So below I will give directions to the 

documentation that may help you remain 

connected to our district. 

With our move away from SailAngle as the 

primary repository of our district archives, we 

have been using a Google online drive area to 

store the various reports, minutes, and 

presentations for our recent meetings. That 

location is fairly easy to use, but does require a 

couple of steps. First, you need the link to the 

specific location where we have the various 

folders stored. It is: 

https://drive.google.com/drive/

folders/18uGoLlr5Pm3DhSiwLQv4EZ7P9zhgnvj8 

If that link is not live for your device, you can 

copy and paste it into a browser. You may also 

want to make a bookmark in your browser for it. 

Materials from that site are organized into folders 

with descriptive names such as “2021 Fall 

Conference” and “D20 Minutes.” The documents 

can be downloaded to your own device. 

If you need to upload (i.e., add materials to the 

site) you will need a Google sign-in ID. If you 

already use gmail for your mail service, you can 

use that ID. If not, you would just need to set up 

a free ID at www.google.com. Thanks to P/D/C 

Mike Ludtke, SN, for setting up the Google drive 

location and folder structure and for populating it 

with the archive documents. 

Documents recently added to the Google drive 

include D20 Council minutes, reports and 

minutes from the D20 Fall Education Conference, 

and the Chief Commander’s message delivered 

at the conference by V/C Craig Fraser, SN-IN. 

If anyone has questions about access to the 
Google docs site, please feel free to contact me. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

D/Lt/C Jesse W. Bowen, JN 

District Secretary 

Safe Boating Week—May 21-27, 2022 

Safety on the water is everyone’s responsibility.  

Several Worldwide Events are planned by the 

National Safe Boating Council to build 

awareness of safe boating: 

May 20—Wear your Life Jacket at Work Day. 

This annual event is a fun, educational way to 

heighten life jacket awareness and highlight the  

 

various styles just prior to the official launch of 

the Safe Boating Campaign. 

During Safe boating week plan your Ready, Set, 

Wear It program.  This is a family-friendly event 

that teaches boaters about the importance of 

always wearing a life jacket, along with helpful 

care and maintenance information.  With a bit of 

fun along the way!.  . 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/18uGoLlr5Pm3DhSiwLQv4EZ7P9zhgnvj8
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/18uGoLlr5Pm3DhSiwLQv4EZ7P9zhgnvj8
http://www.google.com
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